



2025 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT-DISASTER RECOVERY (CDBG-DR) APPLICATION CYCLE
PUBLIC NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
The Florida Department of Commerce (FloridaCommerce) is making available $400 million in CDBG-DR funding to communities impacted by Hurricanes Idalia, Debby Helene, Milton and/or the 2024 North Florida Tornadoes. The Taylor Coastal Water and Sewer District (TCWSD) intends to apply to the Rebuild Florida Infrastructure Repair Program for approximately $11 million in grant funds for the TCWSD Water and Wastewater Systems Improvements Project.
The project will construct a new wastewater treatment plant (WWTP) on the existing WWTP site, along with improvements to two lift stations that convey sewage flow to the plant through the replacement of damaged pumps from 2024 hurricanes, and replacement of Authority‑owned residential pump grinders. It also includes improvements to the water system through the replacement of manual meters with smart meters and the installation of neighborhood system meters. These improvements will enhance system reliability, increase efficiency, and support long‑term service needs.
A 14-day public comment period will begin on September 9, 2025, and end on September 23, 2025, to provide citizens with an opportunity to comment on the proposed project. During this time, the draft application will be available at the TCWSD Office (18820 Beach Road, Perry, Fl 32348) and online at tcwsd.org. All public comments should be directed to Courtney Valentine, District Manager, by email at staff@tcwsd.org or by mail to 18820 Beach Road, Perry, FL 32348 no later than September 23, 2025. The final application will be available for review at the TCWSD Office located at 18820 Beach Road, Perry, Fl during normal business hours, and will be submitted to FloridaCommerce on or before September 29, 2025. 
The TCWSD does not anticipate displacement of any persons due to CDBG-DR funded activities; should it occur, TCWSD will provide assistance in accordance with applicable U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) requirements. 
The public comment period is being conducted pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act to ensure accessibility to all. For accessibility or language accommodations, contact Courtney Valentine, District Manager. For  Florida Relay Service: 1(800) 955-8771 (TTY) or 1(800) 955-8770 (Voice), 1-877-955-8773 (Spanish).
El período de comentarios públicos se lleva a cabo de conformidad con las disposiciones de la Ley de Estadounidenses con Discapacidades (ADA) para garantizar la accesibilidad para todos. Para obtener información sobre accesibilidad o adaptaciones lingüísticas, comuníquese con Courtney Valentine, Gerente de Distrito. Para el Servicio de Retransmisión de Florida: 1(800) 955-8771 (TTY) o 1(800) 955-8770 (voz), 1-877-955-8773 (español).



